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The State Board of Elections issues this policy regarding multiple methods of mail-in ballot delivery 
under its authority to supervise the conduct of elections and direct the conduct of the local boards 
of elections.    
 
On June 1, 2021, House Bill 1048 of the 2021 Maryland General Assembly Legislative session 
went into effect. Pursuant to section 2(a) of the legislation, at least 60 days before the statewide 
primary election in 2022 and 2024, each local board of elections shall send the State Board–
approved mail-in voting ballot application to each eligible voter.  
 
When completing a request for a mail-in ballot on the approved application, the voter has three 
delivery options from which to select: mail, web delivery, or fax.   
 
If a voter chooses more than one method of delivery, one of which includes mail, the policy of the 
State Board for processing the request is to deem the request for a mail delivered ballot. 
Therefore, the State Board directs the local boards of elections to send the voter a ballot by U.S. 
Mail when that situation occurs. If a voter chooses more than one method of delivery, which does 
not include mail, the policy of the State Board for processing the request is to instruct the Local 
Board to contact the voter. 


